Statement on Human Rights and Unilateral Coercive Measures

My thanks go to Mr. Yigezu and the members of the drafting group for submitting this draft report on unilateral coercive measures. I believe that this draft is well done and well worked out. I wish also to thank him for his thorough and clear presentation of the report. The current report identified the negative impact of unilateral coercive measures on the enjoyment of human rights. It also went further to have country case studies. This approach made the report more professional and at the same time streamlined the issues. 
It should be noted here that the controversial nature of the subject between members of the council, should not be reflected on the outcome of the Committee but should give the Council impetus to address the issues raised in the report and recommend appropriate mechanism that may be used to overcome the negative consequences of such measures and promote the application of its recommendations.

The content of the report is intended to help ordinary people who are in dire need of help due to unilateral coercive measures and not some governments who violate human rights and try to exploit the agonies of civilians. Those people are in need to overcome the consequences and the international community should help them.

Thank you.
